
 

Memorandum 

To: Santaquin City Mayor and City Council Members 

From: Dennis L. Marker, Operations Manager 

Date: September 17, 2021 

Re: Ordinance 09-06-2021 Refuse Collection Amendments 

Ordinance 09-06-2021 is a clean-up ordinance to assure consistency within the city’s waste management 
regulations, Title 4.20.  
 
The city requires that waste be collected using city provided cans and service providers but allows multi-
family, nonresidential or mixed-use developments to contract for their own waste management services 
(S.C.C. 4.20.030.A). City regulations also require that no one is allowed to “collect, remove or dispose of any 
solid waste from receptacles in Santaquin City, unless approved by the city.” Strict application of this 
regulation would mean the city has to approve all contracts for waste collection to multi-family, nonresidential 
or mixed-use developments, which is impractical and unintended. The proposed ordinance amends 
paragraph C of 4.20.030 and grants that an exception multi-family, nonresidential or mixed-use developments 
are exempt from needing city approval for the preferred trash collection services.  
 
Title 10 provisions for requiring trash enclosures and maintenance of properties remains enforce. 
 
The City Council may review and modify the subject ordinance as desired prior to adopting. 
 
Staff will be available at the City Council to answer any questions about these proposed documents. 


